
MINUTES of the meeting of the PLANS COMMITTEE held at Mountfield,
Bridport on Monday 9 June 2008 at 7.00 p.m.

PRESENT
Cllr 
Ms R.C. Kayes (in the Chair from item 2 onwards)


Cllrs:
G.J. Ackerman

  C.M. Ray (left at 7.20pm)
J.D. Hunt


  Mrs M.J. Ray (left at 7.20pm)
P.J. Lathey (left at 7.20pm)  C.D. Wild




  Ms S.J. Williams

1.
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN
At the start of the meeting, the Town Clerk asked for nominations for Chairman of the Committee. 

RESOLVED: that Cllr Ms R.C. Kayes be elected Chairman of the Committee for the ensuing municipal year 2008/2009.

2.
ELECTION OF VICE CHAIRMAN
RESOLVED: that Cllr Ms S.J. Williams be elected Vice Chairman of the Committee for the ensuing municipal year 2008/2009.

PUBLIC FORUM

Mr David Dawson spoke in relation to application A1/2 898 - 94-98 West Street. He outlined his concerns about the size of the extension to the building and its impact on neighbouring properties. 
3.
APOLOGIES
There were no apologies for absence.
4.
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 12 May 2008 were confirmed as

a true and correct record and signed by the Chairman.

5.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Cllr C.D. Wild declared a personal and prejudicial interest in respect of application A1/1 833, 100 St Swithins Road as he knew the applicant. He left the room during consideration of this item. 

6.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS

RESOLVED: that the recommendations set out in column 4 of the attached schedule 

A1 be forwarded to the District Council. 
7.
PLANNING DECISIONS
      The Town Clerk reported for information, the planning decisions received relating to applications previously considered by the Committee, ENCL.1905. 

Members commented on the following decisions:

Application 445, WM Morrison West Bay Road - erect 7 fascia signs and a price clock, all internally illuminated - had been refused. However, it was reported that the signs had been erected and members were concerned at the disregard shown for the planning process. The Town Clerk was asked to report this to the Enforcement team at the District Council.

Application 2295, former Medical Centre, North Allington - Demolition of former medical surgery. The Committee expressed considerable disappointment at this decision. This was particularly because of the amount of work undertaken by members of the local community over the past year in identifying health-related or community uses for the building, and in the light of the recent concerns that the decision to permit demolition to make way for a commercial housing development might in some way have been treated as implicit in the granting of the consent for the new medical centre in 2005.

In the discussion which followed, the Committee expressed some concerns about the role of pre-application discussions. It was reported that the procedure was until recently for all applicants to be given clear notice that the decision-making process was in no way prejudiced by such discussions and that this did not guarantee the success of an application.  The Committee requested the Town Clerk to ask the District Council what procedures were currently in place regarding pre-application discussions and for an assurance that the pre-application procedures were rigorously adhered to by officers in all cases. Also to ask what indications, if any, were given to the applicant in the case of the former medical centre, both prior to registration of the recent applications relating to the former medical centre and at the time of the applications for construction of the new medical centre.

RESOLVED: that the report be noted with the follow up action agreed as set out above in respect of the decisions on the WM Morrison application and the application for the former Medical Centre.
8.
TREE PRESERVATION ORDERS
The Town Clerk reported that the Tree Preservation Orders for Mountfield had been revoked as they were no longer necessary. These trees were now protected by virtue of being within the Conservation Area.
It was also reported that a Tree Preservation Order had been agreed by the District Council for 117 South Street, which had been discussed at the last meeting of this Committee.
The report was noted.
9.
BT PROPOSAL TO REMOVE SPECIFIED PUBLIC PAYPHONES

Councillors considered ENCL: 1910.

The Committee considered the public payphones that were identified for removal by British Telecom in the town. These were the payphones at Beaminster Road 
(488281), St Andrews Road (422380), and West Bay Road (422387). It also noted that there were a number of others just outside the parish boundary.
The Committee expressed its concerns at pay phones being removed in areas where the mobile coverage was poor, which was the case in many rural areas. Also, not everyone had a mobile phone and they relied on public payphones, particularly in an emergency.  This was also a popular tourist area and there would be a lot of tourists who would not have mobile phones and who would need to use public payphones. One such phone box was in West Bay Road. 
The Committee understood that the District Council would be raising objections and it agreed that it would support these objections, particularly in areas where the mobile phone coverage was poor. 


RESOLVED: that the comments above be passed to the District Council to include in 
its response on the removal of public payphones. 
10.
COMMUNICATIONS
The Town Clerk reported the following for information: -

The new Planning Reform Bill was going through Parliament and included proposals to introduce a new planning commission to determine major infrastructure projects, such as new airports, power stations etc. There were some concerns about the possible reduction in the ability of local communities to influence the decision making on these large applications. It was not clear what the implications would be for consultation with local councils and the Committee asked for a report back when the position was known.
11.
STREET NAMING AND NUMBERING
The Town Clerk reported that an application had been received to name the new properties to be built on the site of the former Medical Centre. This would be reported to the next Plans Committee.
The meeting closed at 7.40 p.m.

The next meeting of the Plans Committee will be held on 30 June 2008
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